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	Saint Ignace Area Recreation Advisory Committee
Meeting Minutes  March 14th, 2018




Call to Order: Member Craig Terrian at 7:03 pm
Roll Call                                                                 
	
	Present
	
	Present

	Ed Paquin, St. Ignace Citizen at Large
	
	Craig Therrian, Moran TWP Rep. (Vice Chair)
	X


	Emily Fullerton, St. Ignace Citizen at Large
	X
	Jimmy Dekeyser, Visitors Bureau Rep.
	X

	Jay Tremble, City Council Member
	X
	Heather Bird, SIHA Rep.
	

	Luke Paquin, City Council Member
	X
	Bridgett Sorenson, Sault Tribe Rep.
	X

	Martha Sjogren, St. Ignace Area Schools Rep.
	
	Mike Stelmaszek, City Manager (No Vote)
	X

	Merlin Doran, Moran Township Rep. (Chair)
	
	Scott Marshall, Little Bear East Community Center (No Vote)
	X


Others Present: Debbie Evashevski, Jane Weiss (President, St. Ignace Schools Board)
Corrections, Deletions or Additions to the Agenda: None brought by the board.
Approval of the Minutes: Bridgett Sorenson seconded by Jimmy Dekeyser at 7:05 pm
Recreation Directors Report; Recreation Director Marshall gave the overview of the winter ice season
stating that the Hockey Association numbers are down and the Hockey Tournaments were well attended bringing needed revenue to the area motels and restaurants. Dir. Marshall also mentioned that the coolant
used for the Chilling machine  is outdated and recommended that the coolant used be changed to R22 which is much more cost effective and the risk of maintenance problems are much less compared to the coolant system currently in use. The system would be completely drained and the new coolant would be added. Dir. Marshall also addressed the need for a additional camera to cover the North end of the rink including the Olympia Ice Resurfacer Room which also houses the chilling machine system. It was brought to the attention of rink staff that someone had entered the Olympia Room during the last tournament at the rink and had turned off one switch on the chiller which made the ice temperature increase from 18 degrees to 24. Immediate response by rink staff prevented what could have been a disaster. Dir. Marshall commented on possibly bringing in figure skating classes in the future and also the increase in people participating in Pickleball which is held at the Elementary Gym in the winter and will be held in the rink at Little Bear East in the summer months.
 
Agenda: 
St. Ignace Home Show: Dir. Marshall updated the board on the Home Show stating that everything is looking good for the show with numbers up from last year so far.

Recreation Plan Update: Dir Marshall distributed the questionnaire packets that are being sent out to area residents and can be found on the Little Bear East website to gather information from residents
about what they like , what they would like to see, and what they don’t like about the recreation plans.
Feedback is starting to come back and results will be presented when completed.

Little Bear Park Project Update: Dir Marshall introduced former DDA Dir. Debbie Evachevski and credited her on the DDA involvement on writing the grant for the project and getting it approved. Due to the one bid that was applied for which was larger than the grant itself a downsizing of the project would have to take place and a extension would have to be applied through the DNR, Dir. Marshall also was in contact with the DNR and was reassured that as long as the extension was sent in to them no later than Apr 1st, that the grant would be still in effect and that there was no worry of losing the grant. The DNR also stated many grants of this type are granted extensions due to weather related, trucking delays etc. It
was also brought to the attention of the board that the DDA would no longer like to be involved with the project and that Dir. Marshall should be the one to handle the project itself now that the grant had been approved. Dir. Marshall stated he would be on board fully with that decision if that is the decision they want to take. He also mentioned that it would take a lot of his time that he normally spends at Little Bear East to work solely on this project to successfully see it through to completion. Member Fullerton asked if both fields would have grasss infields and Dir. Marshall stated that the both fields would not have grass infields rather the dirt mixture. Member Sorenson inquired into the trucking charges to bring the dirt mixture and recommended that different companies be contacted to compare prices. Dir. Marshall stated he is already contacting many companies getting accurate information regarding the dirt mixture needed to have a field that can last for years and is successfully maintained for water and drainage.Rep. Weiss stated she has contacts that she can provide to Dir. Marshall that could possibly give him good prices on what he needs. Dir. Marshall said he would like to receive that info. Member Fullerton also stated she has contacts in Sault Ste Marie that maintains their fields and she could give that information also. Visitor. Weiss asked if the High School Fields would still be used along with the 2 new fields and Dir. Marshall stated that they would be. The cooperation between the High School and Little Bear East will continue and is important to both. Member Fullerton stated she didn’t think this project was Recreation oriented and Dir. Marshall and Member Tremble stated that it is a Recreation project that will benefit the community and its citizens. It is more than just 2 ball fields and that the project will also include walking areas and green areas for Fitness as well as a beautiful sight coming down Interstate 75 coming into town. Member Sorenson stated she knew the DDA was no longer involved in the project because she had attended the last DDA Meeting but is concerned that the DDA not being involved when they were the group submitting the grant and also she doesn’t believe having the current DDA Dir. involved in the project is a good idea with the statements she has recently made. 

Background Screening: Dir. Marshall stated that he has researched the background screening for coaches and employees, Sports Engine has a system for background screening and also a company called ICHAT that offers no-fee Michigan Criminal History Background Checks to Government Agencies and Non-Profit organizations. Member Terrian asked if it was checked by fingerprint or by Drivers License. The decision on which type to do will be discussed in future meetings and whatever is decided will be done.
Public Comment: Visitor Evashevski commented that she has a Resolution of Support from City Council stating their support for her as DDA Dir. to write the grant with any supporting documents.
Next Meeting Date: May 9th, 2018
Motion to adjourn: Motion by Member Sorenson to adjourn, seconded by Member Terrian at 7:50 pm.
